
BOROUGH OF WILDWOOD CREST  
GREEN TEAM 

          Meeting Minutes – April  27 2022 
Borough Hall, 6101 Pacific Avenue 
 
 

Chairman Sam Wilson called the Borough of Wildwood Crest Green Team to order at 1pm 
 
Chairman Wilson read the “Sunshine Act” and lead the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Chairman Wilson, Co-Chair Devlin, Member Celebre, Member MacQueen, 
Member Diesseroth, Commissioner Franco, Borough Administrator 
Constance Mahon and Secretary Archer were in attendance.  
Member Daniels and Member Caruso were not in attendance. A quorum was declared.   
 
Minutes of the meeting March 23 were approved on motion of Member Diessroth and  
second by Member MacQueen and a unanimous vote of eligible members. 
 
Under correspondence, the Secretary said nothing was received via email or snail mail.  
 
Under old business, Commissioner Franco addressed the upcoming Arbor Day festivities 
on Friday April 29 at Preston Park. Final plans are for 60 seedlings to be distributed 
to Crest Memorial students in Crest GT re-usable bags. Seedlings are being supplied 
by Lomax Consulting Group. Additional terrapin educational information will be provided 
by The Wetlands Institute. The public and GT members were encouraged to attend. 
Preston Park plans will be on hand for the public to view. Constance Mahon then spoke 
regarding the upcoming Preston Park plans. The job will be placed up for bid. Construction 
hopefully to begin in fall of 2022.  Administrator Mahon continued by advising the team 
the Borough is looking to Crest Pier and the Von Savage Pool as locations for upcoming 
EV charging stations.  Member MacQueen let the team know they have 
achieved 165 pts for the SJ Matrix and will be putting in the application by the late May 
deadline. She encouraged others to submit more duties to bump up points. 
Member Diessroth updated the team on the Turtle Sub-Committee meeting.  They will 
be asking the Borough Police Department for electric signs reminding the public of 
local turtle crossings and to be aware of speed. He suggested information boxes to be 
placed around town to educate folks. Team suggested Scoop Taylor Park and Sunset 
Lake. Member Caruso (via email to Chair Wilson) said he will have an update of Love 
Blue at the May meeting.  Member Celebre, speaking of Blue Flag program, has  
asked for a meeting on Wednesday May 11 to have a group discussion about moving 
forward with Blue Flag. Commissioner Schiff, Chief Buddy Johnson, PW Director 
Joe Bond will meet with GT members and Annie Mercer of Blue Flag to see if it is 
feasible for the Borough to apply.  
.  
There was no new business nor public comment. 
 
Announcements: Chair Wilson gave his resignation as both Chair and member. 
His last meeting will be Wednesday May 25. 
 
The Team will meet on Wednesday May 25, 2022 at 1 p.m.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 2pm. 


